## SAND LAKE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MAY 12, 1999 SAND LAKE LIBRARY 7P.M.

## **AGENDA**

7PM-7:20PM	JUNEAU TELECAST
7:20-7:30PM	ASSEMBLY MEMBERS SHARE.
7:30 -7:45PM	AWWU SHARING ON THE WATERLINE PHASE 3
7:45-8:OOP.M.	DOWL WITH TOM MEEHAN ON THE FIRE STATION SITES
8:PM -8:15	SARAH BARTON WITH RISE ON THE AIRPORT UPDATE
8:15-8:35	CHRISTINE KLINE AIRPORT DEPT. OF ENVIROMENT WILL BE SHARING ON THE REMOVAL OF HYDRO-CARBONS FROM THE AIRPORT.
8:35-8:55	JEANETTE STORM WILL BE SPEAKING ON THE RADAR SITES.
9:PM	TREASURERS REPORT!!! THANK YOU JEAN FOR TAKING THIS RESPONSIBILITY.
	DISCUSS THE MEETING WITH THE PRESIDENTS AND FCC DISCUSSIONS AND QUESTIONS ON THE CAPITAL IMPROVMENT LIST REPORT ON THE TRAILS COMMITTEE AND DISCUSS SHARE ON THE HB131
	IT HAS BEEN BROUGHT TO MY ATTENTION THAT SOME ACTION NEEDS TO BE TAKEN ON THE PROBLEM OF THE OVERPOPULATION OF THE MOOSE IN OUR AREA. I AM LOOKING FOR FEEDBACK AND SOLUTIONS. DISCUSS

CHAIR SHERRI JACKSON 248-0995 E MAIL jacksonsherri@hotmail.com VICE CHAIR STEVE GERVEL VICE CHAIR ANDREW HALCRO SECRETARY INEZ WEBB TREASURER JEAN KAUFMAN LAST MONTHS MEETING WE COVERED MANY ISSUES THAT ARE IMPORTANT TO OUR COMMUNITY. MR. KEN WYNNE SHARED THE INCREDIBLE VOLUNTEER PROJECT AT THE JADE FIELD BASEBALL PARK. THANK YOU, MR. WYNNE, FOR STAYING ON TOP OF THIS PROJECT.

MR. TOM MEEHAN WITH DOWL ENGINEERING SHARED THE VARIOUS SITES BEING LOOKED AT FOR THE NEW FIRE STATION THAT IS BEING PROPOSED.

MR. MIKE BATEY, AN ENGINEER WITH THE FIRE DEPART-MENT SHOWED A MOVIE ON THE IMPORTANCE OF THE FIRST FOUR MINUTES OF A FIRE.

SAND LAKE COMMUNITY UNANIMOUSLY VOTED A RESOLUTION TO KEEP THE FIRE STATION ON JEWEL LAKE ROAD. WE SEE A DEFINITE NEED TO HAVE TWO STATIONS SINCE BAYSHORE AND SAND LAKE ARE BOTH GROWING AT A VERY FAST PACE. THE PARKS AND REC BONDS WERE SHARED BY MR. LINEEL AND WE HAD MR. CONYERS AND MS. DRUMMOND SHARE ON THE SCHOOL BONDS.

MR. DAN SULLIVAN AND MS. HARRIET DRUMMOND, CANDIDATES FOR THE ASSEMBLY SHARED THEIR VIEWS AND ANSWERED QUESTIONS FROM SLCC MEMBERS.

SAND LAKE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEMBERS WOULD LIKE TO CONGRATULATE AND WELCOME MR. DAN SULLIVAN ON HIS ASSEMBLY VICTORY AND WE ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO WORKING WITH HIM!

WE HAVE TURNED IN OUR CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS. THANK YOU TO ALL WHO WORKED HARD ON THIS BIG PROJECT AND LETTING US HAVE A SAY AS A COMMUNITY. THE LIST WILL BE AVAILABLE THIS MEETING TO LOOK AT. IF YOU WANT A COPY, LET US KNOW.

IN 1998 THERE WERE SEVERAL MEETINGS IN WHICH

HOUSE BILL 131 WAS DISCUSSED AND SLCC SHOWED SUPPORT. THIS BILL SIMPLY STATES THAT NO TRAIL WILL BE PERMITTED IN THE STATE-OWNED REFUGES UNTIL THE LEGISLATURES HEAR IT AND VOTE. I SEE THIS AS A CHECK AND BALANCE FOR THE REFUGES. BAYSHORE/KLATT COMMUNITY COUNCIL SUPPORTS THIS BILL STRONGLY. AT THIS TIME IT LOOKS LIKE THE BILL COULD LAY DORMANT SO THERE IS TIME FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION FOR AND AGAINST THIS BILL.

THANK YOU TO DEE ESSERT AND JIM BURKHOLDER FOR THEIR WORK ON THE TRAILS COMMITTEE. A MAP OF THE PROPOSED TRAILS WILL BE AVAILABLE AT OUR MEETING. WE ARE HOPING THE TIMING OF THIS CORRELATES WITH THE WATER LINE THAT GOES IN THIS SUMMER. IT WOULD BE MOST COST EFFECTIVE. BUT THE QUESTION IS WHERE WILL THE MONEY COME FROM TO FUND THIS SMALL PROJECT.

IN JUNE WE WILL CONTINUE TO HAVE A COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING AND ONE OF THE GUEST SPEAKERS (HOPEFULLY) WILL BE MR. RED BOUCHER, FORMER FAIRBANKS MAYOR. HE WILL SHARE HIS KNOWLEDGE ON THE Y2K PROBLEMS AND HOPEFULLY SOME ANSWERS. A VERY INTERESTING TIME TOGETHER. MR. JIM OBERGARD WITH THE ASSISTED LIVING HOUSING WANTS TO SHARE THIS PROGRAM WITH US.

MR EVERETT MABRY WITH THE SNOW REMOVAL PROJECT SPOKEN OF BACK IN JANUARY WOULD LIKE TO COME AND SHARE THE LATEST INFORMATION WITH US.

THESE ARE A GLIMPSE OF JUNE. WE ARE WORKING ON A FEW MORE SCHEDULES,

POSSIBLY A TOWN MEETING WITH OUR SENATOR AND REPRESENTATIVES.

U.S. POSTAGE PAID
Anonprofit #502
NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION

Sand Lake Community Council Federation of Community Councils 301 E. Fireweed Ln. Ste. 101 Anchorage AK 99503-2110